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 The petitioner, James Riva, appeals from a judgment of a 
single justice of this court denying his petition pursuant to 
G. L. c. 211, § 3.  We affirm. 
 
 Riva is currently serving a life sentence for second degree 
murder.  After the parole board (board) denied him parole in 
January, 2015, he filed a complaint in the Superior Court 
seeking certiorari review and a declaratory judgment in 
connection with claimed constitutional violations that occurred 
in the course of the proceedings before the board.  The board's 
motion to dismiss the complaint was allowed as to the 
declaratory judgment claim but denied as to the certiorari 
claim.  Riva's subsequently-filed motion to compel discovery was 
initially denied, but, on Riva's motion for reconsideration, the 
motion judge indicated that the motion was allowed "to the 
extent that the administrative record shall reflect the evidence 
relied upon by the parole board to issue its decision."  Riva 
then filed a "motion for relief," which also pertained to 
certain discovery.  After this motion was denied, Riva filed his 
G. L. c. 211, § 3, petition in the county court.  In the 
petition, he argued that his case could not proceed in the trial 
court without the requested discovery.  The single justice 
denied the petition without a hearing. 
 
 The case is now before us pursuant to S.J.C. Rule 2:21, as 
amended, 434 Mass. 1301 (2001), which requires a showing that 
"review of the trial court decision cannot adequately be 
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obtained on appeal from any final adverse judgment in the trial 
court or by other available means."  S.J.C. Rule 2:21 (2).  Riva 
has not made, and cannot make, such a showing.  He argues that 
the board has been "allowed" to "disobey a compelled discovery 
order" and that, essentially, if the board is allowed to 
continue to do so, the issue will eventually become moot by the 
time he is again eligible for parole.  There is no reason, 
however, why the rulings related to discovery cannot adequately 
be addressed in an appeal from any adverse judgment, including 
the mootness issue.  See, e.g., Madison v. Commonwealth, 466 
Mass. 1033, 1033 (2013), and cases cited. 
 
 The single justice did not err or abuse his discretion in 
denying relief under G. L. c. 211, § 3. 
 
       Judgment affirmed. 
 
 
 The case was submitted on the papers filed, accompanied by 
a memorandum of law. 
 James Riva, pro se. 

  


